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STAFF'S SECOND DATA REQUEST 
VIA EMAIL 

Re: Docket No: Petition for approval of Transportation Service Agreement for the City of 
Newberry with the Florida Public Utilities Company by Peninsula Pipeline Company, Inc. 

Dear Ms. Keating and Mr. Bennett: 

By this letter, Commission staff respectfully requests that Peninsula and Florida Public Utilities 
Company (FPUC) respond to the following questions. 

1. Please discuss any protections in place for FPUC's general body of ratepayers if the 
projected natural gas load in and around the City of Newberry does not materialize after 
Peninsula has completed the Newberry project. 

2. Please discuss why FPUC contracted with Peninsula to build the Newberry project, as 
opposed to FPUC undertaking the project. Please discuss any impacts on FPUC's general 
body of ratepayers under either scenario. 

3. The petition states that the proposed pipeline project will allow FPUC to serve customers 
in Newberry and its vicinity that currently do not have gas service. However, current 
FPUC Tariff Sheet No. 4.007 shows Central Florida Gas as serving Newberry and 
unincorporated Alachua County. Please explain. 
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Please file all responses electronically no later than June 13, 2023 via the Commission’s website 
at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic Filing Web Form. 
Please contact me at sguffey@psc.state.fl.us or at 850.413.6204 if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you. 
 

/s/Sevini Guffey  
Sevini Guffey 
Analyst III 
 

cc: Office of Commission Clerk 

http://www.floridapsc.com/



